Masters Swim Manitoba

November 6th Meeting

Present:


Glenn Davies, Chair





Paul Boulding, Vice Chair





Ben Van Den Bosch, Treasurer





Bob Groff, Records





Jack Spence, Past Chair





Ron Halweg, member at large





Todd Snyder, MSO representative

Regrets:


Helen Strasser,




Cay Kerr

Approval:


Bob moved Jack seconded.  Passes

Approval of Minutes:

Jack moved to accept minutes with corrections, 

Bob seconded.  Passes.

Reports:


Chair, has no report.





Vice chair, attended Swim M.B. September meeting





Treasurer, $6058 in GIC. (90 day) $2000 in account.

No one has sent in club fees.  All clubs need to send in fees for each swimmer.

Records, 1 record last month. 200fr (Paul Boulding).  We are going to try out Dan Cliritous meet management program.  We are using this program for Masters Meets.  Bob needs to format records with this program.

Swim Manitoba:
Glenn attended October 23rd meeting.  Glenn gave an over view of our involvement at the meeting.

Awards Banquet, Paul will submit names to Swim Manitoba.  Steve Stother, Ruth Horne and relay teams, Paul to also search.

Masters Provincials:

Action, Glenn to check into dates and sanctions.  

High School Swimming:
Action, Paul to talk to Brian Schroeder.

Swim Manitoba Swim Office:Carrie (Reception)has left.

Provincials:
Glenn stated that we want to pay a club $400 - $500 to run Provincials.  This would involve meet management.  Ask for proposal by November 27th.  Swim M.B. meeting

Sport Manitoba Board:
Asked for a person to fill a board position for a 3-year term.  Paul Boulding submitted his name for consideration.

Club Reports:
Assiniboine (Ron) reported having 19 members, no one signed up for Pop Sidwell. Would like a central location for meetings.  Club is having a hard time financially due to increased fees.


Action:  Ron to have Leslie email concerns to Glenn, Leslie is a city lifeguard.


Big Clubs “subsidize smaller clubs?


MMAC: Glenn reported 124 members.  Club now has a banner up in the Pan Am pool.  Recertifying coaches, bronze cross and first aid, CPR.  The club is paying.  The club pays level 1 Swimming for coaches.  Using email to members very popular.  Club pays a support person for secretarial work.  The club has a concern with getting lane space.  Number of swimmers on Sundays has been increasing.  Focusing on 25 – 35 year olds (recruiting).  The Web site  (Metrex) Paul doing a personal best page on the web site, detailing times for events MMAC swimmers have accomplished.  The site is mmac.mb.ca


Mid Can; Jack reported 50 members, they will have swimmers at the Pop Sidwell swim meet.  The club has a lot of new young swimmers this year.


Selkirk; Paul, sent information to Michelle Stroun (head coach).  

Action, Paul to get information through email.  They wanted Pop Sidwell.

Action Paul to get a contact.  Paul will ask for a contact for the committee.

Winnipeg Masters; Team has 34 members, with 8 going to the Pop Sidwell, and 2 to help time.

MSO, Todd reported 10 swimmers, swimmers plan to compete at all events except Pop Sidwell. (Same day as a MSO meet). Swimmers in this program swim 3-4 time a week.  For the most part swimmers swim out of the Pan Am pool.

C.P.; no report.

Out standing items:
insurance fee – Ben sent a letter to swim Mb. Requesting information ($8.56) per swimmer.

Action: Paul to ask for breakdown at next meeting of insurance and coverage for swimmers.

Paul to submit 2001 and 2002 swimmers for awards this year.

Communications:  need email address for every club.  Ron will talk to Leslie re: contact.

Board Expectations:  Glenn asked members to send in suggestions and ideas.  How do we increase club membership?  Swim meet participation.  Can we get a Steinback Club up and running?
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